
2024-25 Professional Development Funds  
Committee Report 

 
Committee Members:   
Holly Luerssen, Northern Region Director​ ​ Emily Crook, Southern Region Director 
Tracy Keifenheim, Eastern Region Director​ ​ Dawn Vandevoort, State Staff Member Rep 
MaryBeth Wohlrabe, Treasurer 
 
We provided professional development funding to Association members. $1000 was 
shared to applicants quarterly. Application deadlines were February 1, May 1, August 1, 
and November 1. Applications were sent to the treasurer via a google form this year.  
This provided ease of access for all committee members as well as one general 
collection point to reduce error in review of applications. For questions or further 
information please contact a committee member. 
 
2024-2025 Awards:  

●​ 11 applications received; 9 awarded (2 withdrew); 2 did not meet requirements 

●​ Awarded to:  

○​ Tracy Keifenheim - National Extension Conference on Volunteerism 

○​ Andrea Rippley-Schlais - Graduate School UW River Falls 

○​ Laura Huber - National Extension Conference on Volunteerism 

○​ Holly Luerssen - National Extension Conference on Volunteerism 

○​ Alicia Schroeder-Haag - National Extension Conference on Volunteerism 

○​ Katie Stenroos - National Extension Conference on Volunteerism 

Next application deadline is May 1st.  Submit your application via:  

https://bit.ly/WAE4-HYDP-PDFunds 

 

Looking for  More Info? Link to website: 
https://blogs.extension.wisc.edu/wae4hydp/professional-development-funds 
 

https://bit.ly/WAE4-HYDP-PDFunds
https://blogs.extension.wisc.edu/wae4hydp/professional-development-funds

